

LSU Student Bar Association  
Meeting Agenda  
October 26, 2020 at 7:00 pm  
Via Zoom



1. Call to Order 7:00 pm
2. Roll Call
  - a. Patrick Riley - Executive President
  - b. Michael Dalman - Executive Vice President
  - c. Melanie Brown - Executive Secretary
  - d. Hannah Dardar - Executive Treasurer
  - e. Zachary Lester - Executive Director of Programming
  - f. Keifer Ackley - 3L Class President
  - g. Bill Zloch - 3L Class Vice President
  - h. Adam Laliberte - 3L Class Secretary
  - i. Carson Delarue - 3L Class Representative
  - j. Andrew Jarreau - 3L Class Representative
  - k. Austin Pottorff - 2L Class President
  - l. Alex Domingue - 2L Class Vice President
  - m. Reagan Moody - 2L Class Secretary
  - n. Heidi Bieber - 2L Class Representative
  - o. Shawn Waldron - 2L Class Representative
  - p. Connor McCain - 1L Class President
  - q. Neyah Johnson - 1L Class Vice President
  - r. Chrissie Davidson - § 1-1L Class Representative (Excused)
  - s. Damian Olvera - § 2-1L Class Representative
  - t. Autumn White - § 3-1L Class Representative
3. Public Input
4. Funding Requests
5. Reading, Correction, and Adoption of the **October 19, 2020 Minutes**
  - a. **Motion** to adopt the minutes by Adam
  - b. **Second** by Bill
  - c. **Motion passes unanimously, minutes adopted**
6. Committee Reports
  - a. ABA Student Representative – Chair: Christen Triche
  - b. Academics Committee – Co-Chairs: Braxton Duhon and Sydney St. Pierre
  - c. Athletics Committee – Chair: Jared Tregre
  - d. Community and Media Committee – Chair: Olivia Nuss
  - e. Diversity and Professionalism Committee – Chair: Kristyn Couvillion
  - f. Elections Committee – Commissioner: Robert Carter
  - g. Ethics Committee – Chair: Christian Redmon
  - h. Safety, Sensitivity & Sustainability Committee – Chair: Christian Redmon
7. Executive Officer Reports

- a. President
  - i. Good job on Hats & Canes 3Ls!
  - ii. SGA elections happening today, we have 1 candidate for Senate and 1 for college council president
    - 1. Should possibly invite them to our next SBA meeting to talk to them about their role, we can discuss what we think relationship should be before then
  - iii. Michael and Pat have meeting with Dean Lockridge and Dean Henry this Friday.
    - 1. Will be discussing issues, if you have something to add discuss it with Patrick.
  - iv. We need to discuss when our last semester meeting will be! Normally it is 3 weeks before end of semester
    - 1. Next week could be last meeting
    - 2. **Motion** to make next week our last regularly scheduled meeting of semester by Bill
    - 3. Second by Austin
    - 4. Motion passes, Monday Nov. 2 will be last regular meeting of the semester.
  - v. Reagan: Final Snacks?
    - 1. Hannah: Keeping people off campus is important so maybe bad idea
    - 2. Patrick: don't like final snacks when you're trying to study. So, we will table it this year
- b. Vice President
  - i. Funding Requests
  - ii. 2 things for meeting on Friday with the Dean
    - 1. Student leadership parking b/c law review, SBA, etc. has not gotten their parking passes.
    - 2. Communication moving forward w/ regards to events in spring and in-person event scheduling.
    - 3. Add any additional items into GroupMe.
- c. Secretary
- d. Treasurer
  - i. Inside Account
    - 1. same as last week
  - ii. Outside Account
    - 1. same as last week
  - iii. Patrick: Are we having trouble getting money from inside account?
    - 1. No, but the stuff we have done we have had to use outside account. So, we just haven't had events that we can use inside account for.
  - iv. We will be reimbursing alumni association for Hats & Canes items, Keifer is going to get with them this week
- e. Programming Director
  - i. Pumpkin Painting
    - 1. Will send Pat stuff via email ASAP

2. Main campus doesn't seem to want to cooperate, event will likely have to be on law school property because Main campus isn't being responsive
  3. We need volunteers to help direct people and check the LSU symptom email. Thursday 5:30-7:30p on campus
  4. Hannah: Are we buying the pumpkin carving kits?
    - a. Zach: painting pumpkins, and its BYOP, but we will supply paints and paint brushes. Hannah doesn't mine buying and being reimbursed
  5. Michael: Location?
    - a. Grass? Maybe where we did race judicata, between bookstore and law center.
  6. Hannah: Cones?
    - a. Pat: that's an Albin question but it will help people space out. Maybe some stuff in the closet
  - ii. Cocktail-making Zoom Class
    1. NOLA Drink Co can do it next Thurs. 6-8 PM if we want
      - a. Would be a virtual cocktail making class
      - b. Alex & Bill expressing concern with buying the products, and it is close to finals. Maybe next semester we can do that
8. Class Officer Reports
- a. 3L Class
    - i. Hats & Canes went well, hopefully the only virtual one ever. 150+ people came on Zoom
  - b. 2L Class
    - i. Barristers Ball
      1. Not going with L'Auberge anymore, April 3 is day before Easter and also non-refundable so looking elsewhere.
    - ii. Merch
      1. Got a lot of shipments in, don't mess with any of the boxes in the office. Last shipment will be shipped Nov 3 so distribution will be sometime after that
  - c. 1L Class
    - i. Halloween
      1. Costume contest, lots of donations of gift cards so using Instagram to promo it.
    - ii. Professor Diamond
      1. Waiting to see if we will get an update on what is going on with him but nothing yet so we can keep talking about ideas and decide on something.
        - a. Maybe do a virtual card and have students sign.
  - d. LLM
9. Old Business
- a. Update on Town Hall from 10/23 from Bill
    - i. Concern about events, he said more need to fall into following the guidelines at school before we can have events
    - ii. Graduation: still don't know but she said unlikely?

1. Doesn't sound like they want to try. We only have maybe 160-180 graduates so this is ridiculous.

- a. Alex Box
- b. PMAC
- c. Tiger Stadium
- d. River Center

iii. Remote attendance: for spring will have to submit a formal request and it still might be denied. You have to actually prove that you need to be remote.

10. New Business

11. Adjournment

- a. **Motion** to adjourn by Damian
- b. Second by Bill
- c. Motion passes unanimously, bye!